Minutes of the Village Hall Action Group Meeting 26th June 2006

The meeting opened at 7.35 p.m.

Present: D. Allen  B. Atkinson N. Brook S. Buckley M. Collins A. Griffiths S. Hobbs R. Mason M. Payne J. Rodgers S. Rodgers J. Thursby L. Winter

Apologies: A. Childs M. Neale T. Rodgers   

Minutes of the last meeting were read and amended thus: pg2 should read outline planning not plans. Minutes were then accepted.

Matters Arising: Sue R. requested that future minutes were not so formal. A brief outline of what was discussed is all that is required.

Possible sites, Visits to Other Halls: Group discussion (not minuted). Richard to e-mail report to Deb (to be attached to minutes). Halls to be visited Gorse Covert and Newtown Linford. Sue R. will advise date and time to those offering to visit with her. St. Gregory’s, Sileby are also happy to allow visitors, Judith to make contact. 

Fund Raising and Finance: Megan agreed to be treasurer. Fund raising group needed: Megan, Sandy and Norman agreed to form, more people needed to assist. Bank Account needs to be opened – must decide on name. Norman offered to research possible funding from `Sport England`.

Inventory of Existing Facilities: Judith has surveyed seven existing facilities and will report on their response when received. Richard offered to assist Judith. Humphrey Perkins Sports Hall could impact on funding for Village Facility. Richard will check 106 agreement with reference to the proposed H.P. build of new Sports Hall.

Secretaries Report: Draft survey/questionnaire circulated to group, Deb, Lin and Sue to meet to finalise. Delivery to households to be organised by Sue R.  Deb, Lin Sue H. and Megan to collect surveys from collection points (Post Office, Library, and Somerfield) evaluate and report to next meeting.

Group to Work with Planners: Anna, Richard and Barrie agreed to form a sub-committee to work with planners.

Group Structure: a discussion was held regarding whether the group should be independent or under the umbrella of the Community Association. The CA has existing trustees and charitable status. The general feeling was favourable to joining forces with the CA if a clear mandate with safe guards e.g. money and liability could be obtained from them. Group decided to seek advice from David Rodgers.

Name for the Group: discussed but not resolved.

John Moore (Rural Community Council for Leics. & Rutland) to be invited to next meeting by Sue R.

A.O.B. It was suggested that County Councillor Tony Kershaw should also be invited to a meeting, Sue R. to contact. Business plan needed. Could sub-committees please e-mail reports to Deb for attachment to minutes.

Date of next meeting 4th September 2006 at the Bishop Beveridge, 7.30 p.m.

The meeting closed at 9.55 p.m.

